COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MINUTES OF TRANSPORTATION SPC MEETING

 of 17th May 2012
Minutes of Meeting of 17th May 2012

Present:
 Elected Members:
Councillor E. Coburn




Councillor P. Cosgrave

Councillor A.M. Dermody

Councillor E. Higgins

Councillor J. Lahart
Councillor T. Ridge
Councillor E. Tuffy 

Council Officials: 
Ms. T. Walsh, Director of Roads and Water Services

Mr. T O’Grady, Senior Engineer.

Ms. Laura Leonard, Senior Executive Office Roads and    Water Services
Guests:
Mr. T Newton
Apologies for inability to attend were received from Cllr. C. Brophy, Cllr. C. Jones, Cllr. William Lavelle.

An Cathaoirleach, Councillor E. Coburn presided.

1.
Confirmation of Minutes
On the proposal of Cllr. E. Coburn, seconded by Cllr. E. Tuffy, the Minutes of the meeting of the Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 23rd February 2012 were CONFIRMED and APPROVED as a true record and signed by the Cathaoirleach.
2. Report of Joint Transportation & Economic Development SPC Meeting 2nd May 2012.

The Report was Noted.
3. Bike Week 2012 Update
Ms. L. Leonard gave a presentation outlining the background to and the schedule of events for Bike Week 2012.
Following contributions from Councillors P. Cosgrove, A.M. Dermody and E. Higgins, Ms. L. Leonard responded to the queries raised. 
4. Report on SPC Work Programme
Ms.Teresa Walsh, Director of Services presented a report on the item and briefed members on the suggested topics contained therein. 

The report was welcomed by members and following contributions from Councillors P. Cosgrove, E. Higgins, E. Tuffy and T. Ridge, Ms. T. Walsh, Director of Services responded to the queries raised. The Report was NOTED and the topics listed will form the basis of the agendae for future Strategic Policy Committee meetings.
5.
Presentation by Tom Newton on Public Transport
Mr. Newton outlined his Modern Efficient Transport Plan (MET) and following his detailed presentation the Cathaoirleach invited questions from members.

Councillors welcomed the presentation and questions were raised by Councillors P.Cosgrove, E. Tuffy, E. Higgins and T. Ridge

Mr. Newton responded to the questions raised.

Ms. T. Walsh thanked Mr. Newton for the presentation and indicated that she will bring it to the attention of the Councils Planning Department. 
6.  
A.O.B. 

It was agreed to add Traffic Calming to the list of topic for future discussion at Strategic Policy Committee Meetings 

.  

The meeting concluded at 7.00 p.m.


 _______________                              _______________

Councillor E. Coburn                            Date

Cathaoirleach
